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Newsletter                              March 2016 

Spring is nearly here! (sort of)
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Photo by P Marrington
 “WALKERS ARE WELCOME” – Our current Big Project 
Our mentor is helping us through the process of becoming a fully accredited WaW town, and things are moving on. We hope to apply for full membership this month........
If you would like to know more about “Walkers are Welcome” then check out our website or visit their website at www.walkersarewelcome.org.uk
Continuing Monitoring Project

Our fortune is in our footpaths! So we need to keep them open and in good condition. We can fix problems, but only if we know about them, so we would urge anyone who encounters a ‘footpaths and obstructions’ problem to let us or CROWS know (see below) so that we can raise it with the appropriate body. Post WaW accreditation, we will publish a more formal programme of annual walk monitoring for the routes in and around Todmorden, and would appreciate any and everyone’s help with that!  Email us at hello@todwalkers.org.uk
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 CROWS has set up a post-flood hotline: -
REPAIRING OUR FLOOD DAMAGED PATHS

The floods and torrential rain this winter have caused a huge amount of damage to footpaths in Todmorden and the Upper Calder Valley.

CROWS (Community Rights of Way Services) are prioritising the repair of other paths damaged by the rain and floods.  

CROWS have a list of paths they need to repair from all over the area, but they need the public’s help to identify problems that they know are out there. So make it easy, they have just introduced a new simple system for people to contact us. 

From February, there are 4 ways to report a problem to CROWS:

· Call their new Path problem line on 0784 964 0784 and leave a message (why not put this number in your contact list?)

· Send a message through the CROWS Facebook page

· Email crows-coop@outlook.com (a photo of the problem would help)

· Leave a note at Mountain Wild, Hebden Bridge or White Ribbon in Mytholmroyd or at Todmorden Visitor centre

Please tell us about any problem, not just those related to flood damage.

Why not put the number in your contacts and please share this with your walking friends.

Canal Towing Path

Following the flooding, the canal path is something of a mess, and that impinges on a lot of our local walking routes. The Canal and River Trust are working hard to re-open the path between Littleborough and Sowerby Bridge – and you could help by joining, or creating (possibly from your work place?) a volunteer work group. For further information, contact Jon Stopp (jon.stopp@canalrivertrust.org)
There are more TodWalkers projects that we would like some help with:
The Accommodation Project
Accommodation in general is in short supply in and around Todmorden. We want to create a register for our website of accommodation that is welcoming to walkers. That might not be everywhere, so we would like to tap into your knowledge of the places to stay (including your own if you are a provider!) that you would recommend to fellow walkers. Email us at hello@todwalkers.org.uk
More Walks Around Todmorden Project
We would like to collect even more walks around Todmorden, particularly shorter walks. They could be an off-road way of getting somewhere local, or a favourite dog- walking circuit. ...we have so many paths here!******* If you have something to offer, please send a description to us at hello@todwalkers.org.uk
Our website: www.todwalkers.org.uk
******** But possibly not forever? One of our members has recently sent this:

 Here is some information on Rights of Way. I am sure there will be some in our area which are not shown on the definitive map. You may already know that the country has only another ten years to protect thousands of frequently-used footpaths and alleyways: if they don't appear on official maps by 2026, they will be subject to disappearance by landowners' fences and garden extensions. 

 This article from the Guardian (Countdown begins to prevent loss of thousands of footpaths and alleyways) describes how we can register a right of way via local authorities, the Open Spaces Society, the British Horse Society and The Ramblers. They all have volunteers with expert knowledge. 
Walk Testing
As the result of the More Walks project above we are collecting walk descriptions that need testing. If you would like copies of these, please contact hello@todwalkers.org.uk.

Other current TodWalkers projects
Todmorden Centenary Way Project, with Todmorden Town Council and the Ramblers. 
This has involved the revival of all the Todmorden Centenary Way routes and a re-write of the Guide. The 20th Anniversary of the opening of the Todmorden Centenary Way will be celebrated from Thursday 19th May to Thursday 26th May, with a day-long walk each day (7 to 9.5 miles) which between them will cover the entire route and all its link paths.

Mick Chatham of the Ramblers, who is organising the programme, has two opportunities for walk leaders  - Friday 20th May (8.5 miles) and Sunday 22nd May (8.5 miles), but you must have walk leader insurance – which you would have as a member of the Ramblers, for example, or possibly through some other organisation. Contact Mick (mai.alman@talktalk.net) if you are interested.
The ‘Walkers are Welcome in the Heart of the South Pennines’ Project
This is a long term project involving the Walkers are Welcome towns in the Upper Calder Valley and other bodies interested in developing and promoting our area as a great destination for walkers from all over the UK and beyond. There will be an initial forum on May 11th 2016 to think about what direction this project should take, following which there will no doubt be work to do, and people needed! We’ll report back. 
Something else – can anyone help?
A member sends this message: “I want to let you know that the Tod Walkabout  scheme, who  have run short  health walks  in Tod for the past 11 years, is now  winding  up at the end of March. I thought it worth mentioning to TodWalkers action just in case you come across any other group in future who might want to take this role on. We would have had to become part of CREW, who are based in Halifax, in order to continue to get insurance and we all decided it was time to call it a day”. Please contact CREW www.crewheartsupport.co.uk  if you would like to know more about health walks. 
And another thing......

Todmorden is in the process of developing its Neighbourhood Plan, which will help us to have more control over what happens in our town. There are a series of workshops where you can make your views known and give your pet ideas an airing (what about housing up the sides and a forest in the bottom.....?). They all run from 10.00am to 3.00pm on Saturdays, and will be held as follows:

Fielden Centre, Todmorden, March 12th; 
St Peter’s School, Walsden, March 19th; 
Cornholme Library, April 2nd; 
Todmorden Town Hall, April 9th.
Please go to any or all of them! There will be people to talk to, refreshments, and toys to occupy children.
The next TodWalkers Committee meeting will be on Monday, 4th April at 10.30am in The White Hart. Any member is welcome to attend.
And finally.
A message from a former resident of Todmorden, Rick Lee  richard.lee@sfr.fr
Could I promote my book 'A Man in Flames' through your newsletter?

It's currently being serialised on my website http://rick-lee.co.uk/ it's a thriller set in Todmorden 1979 we used to live in Tod until 1984 - still have many friends/relatives there & the main character spends quite a bit of time walking the tops - which we used to do! Can I ask if I can use the amazing photo from your gallery?
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